

MINUTES OF THE MARCH REGULAR MEETING OF COUNCIL FOR THE
RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF VANSCOY #345 FOR 2018 HELD ON
THURSDAY JULY 12TH 2018 IN THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

Present at the meeting were Reeve Floyd Chapple, Councillors, Orest Michalowski, George Kool, James Harvey Ron Stevens, Daryl Jorgenson, Leonard Junop and Administrator Tony Obrigewitch.

Reeve Chapple called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM.

- Agenda 145/18 Harvey moved that we adopt the July agenda as amended.
Carried.
- Minutes 146/18 Michalowski moved that the minutes of the June regular meeting be approved.
Carried.
- Union 147/18 Junop moved that we contact Labour Standards regarding changes to section 2.01 of our union agreement.
Carried.
- Friesen 148/18 Michalowski moved that a letter be sent to Amber and Cavan Friesen asking if they are going to pay the bill they were sent regarding the culvert the RM installed in the approach by their property.
Carried.
- G3 149/18 Michalowski moved that we contact Maxies Excavation so the ensure that signage is monitored on a daily basis and that we request updates regarding water problems at the rail crossing site on the Twp RD 364.
Carried.
- Lunch 150/18 Michalowski moved we adjourn for lunch. 12:02 PM
Carried.
CTO 1:03PM
- Signs 151/18 Michalowski moved that we place signs on all of our paved roads the read 10000 lbs and over 60 km's per hour.
Carried.
- Financial 152/18 Michalowski moved that we approve the June statements of financial activities as submitted.
Carried.
- Accounts 153/18 Junop moved that the list of accounts in the amount of \$641128.61 for July be approved for payment and that the list form part of these minutes.
Carried.
- Planning 154/18 Stevens moved we approve the Thon subdivision NW 14 34 07
Carried.

155/18 Stevens moves we approve Richardson INT Fertilizer Blending SE 13 34 09 send to Municode

Carried.

156/18 Stevens moves we approve Richardson INT Office building SE 13 34 09 and send to Municode.

Carried.

157/18 Stevens moves we approve Richardson INT Chemical Shed SE 13 34 09 and send to Municode.

Carried.

158/18 Stevens moved that we contact Einar Haugo and inform him he can proceed with building once he has building permits in place and that he must follow regulations from the rail company.

Carried

159/18 Stevens moved we approve the Yablonski barn on the NW 21 36 08.

Carried.

160/18 Stevens moved we approve the Craig breezeway on NE 26 35 08 and send to Municode.

Carried.

161/18 Stevens moved that we approve the Orser garage and rec room on SE 14 34 07 and send to Municode.

Carried.

162/18 Stevens move that we deny the application from Tecklenburg as the mobile home does not fit the regulations regarding age as the exact age cannot be determined and was stated by present owner to be 1978.

Carried.

162/18 Stevens moved that we notify Novicki that when he applies for a building/development permit he will have to build the service road.

Carried.

163/18 Stevens moved that we approve Bertrand house and garage on NE 13 34 08 and send to Municode.

Carried.

164/18 Stevens moved that we approve the Froc subdivision allowing AG to AG Residential.

Carried.

165/18 Stevens moved that we approve the Town of Delisle subdivision for a well on NE 13 34 09

Carried.

166/18 Kool moved that we write a letter to the Village of Vanscoy outlining our concerns regarding the annexation of land by the Village.

Carried.

Culvert gate 167/18 Harvey moved that we purchase a culvert gate for the culvert on the south boundary road at the quoted price.

Carried.

Vet board 168/1/ Junop moved that the Council of the R.M. of Vanscoy approves the principle set out in the Veterinary Service Act and agrees to co-operate with Councils of the Rural Municipalities of Perdue and Eagle Creek, in the disorganization of the Corman Park Veterinary Service District Board.

Carried.

Pletz 169/18 Stevens moved that we request the Matthew Pletz apply for a building permit for the work on his house on the pt SE 17 34 06

Carried

Sun Catchers 170/18 Harvey moved that we send a letter to the owners of Solar Sun Catchers informing them that they are not allows to have a business on their property in the Hamlet of Pippin and that they will have to remove it from this location.

Carried.

Ag Society 171/18 Michalowski moved that we donate \$250.00 to the Vanscoy Ag Society.

Carried.

Guite 172/18 Kool moved that we contact Tetra Tec and COCO Group stating that they will have to remove the asphalt products from the Guite property further that a cease and desist order be sent to Michelle Guite stating that they will not fill in any sloughs or low areas and that the property must be cleaned up, with a cc to Sask Water.

Carried.

173/18 Stevens moved that we contact Deb Dunster regarding the situation on the Guite property.

Carried.

Next mtgs 174/18 Stevens moved that the August council meeting be held on Thursday August 16th at 9:00 AM., and planning and development meeting on August 13th starting at 1:00PM.

Carried.

175/18 Harvey moved the meeting adjourn. 4:34pm

Reeve

Administrator